
 We began rotating our faithful men 
through a Bible reading and prayer 

time on Sunday. Leandro (saved last year and 
baptized in June) read and prayed this week. 

One of our exciting yearly events is the 
Christian Workers Retreat, organized by our 
co-workers, Juan & Tete Alvarez, and held 
each August. The Spanish pastors and their 
families, along with a few missionary families, 
always express their huge appreciation for 
this 4-day activity.
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Websites: www.countingthestars.org / www.aierdi.org 
 Facebook: Andy Bonikowsky

Here are some minis try 
pictures f rom recent months 
— however, i t  i s  much 
eas ier  to fo l low our minis try 
through the webs i te  or soc ial  
media. Thank you for 
praying and fo l lowing what 
God is  doing in the Basque 
region of  Spain!
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 On a recent trip to 
the States, our oldest 
son, David, met up 
with Rachie and her 
three kiddos.  

 A few weeks ago 
we said goodbye to 
Jason and David, two 
of our university 
students who will be 
away for the rest of 
the year.
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